
July 10, 1995 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on July 10, 1995 at 7:30 PM in the 

Township Municipal Building located at 902 Hoffman Home Road, Gettysburg, PA.  All members were 

present.   

 

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting, June 12, 1995, were approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 by 

Snyder, carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $7,703.11 to be paid out of the General 

Account, checks numbered 7229 through 7242 and $1,834.71 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, checks 

numbered 1431 through 1438 were approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 by Beebe, carried.   

 

Chairman Beebe recognized Mr. Tamse from G.S. Communications, the company which recently purchased 

PA Classic Cable.  G.S. Communications plans to rebuild the entire complex.  Nine hundred miles of cable 

will be upgraded to fiber.  It is hoped the rebuilding will be completed in three years;  improvements are 

already beginning.  A map was presented illustrating the part of Mount Joy Township that is currently 

serviced.  G.S.  Communications also announced plans for a new office near Hunterstown (the former John 

Deere Bldg.)  They hope to improve service and offer paid programs without having a converter.   

 

Subdivisions:   

Barton Breighner - 10.20 acres.  County comments received expressing concern about subdividing 

agricultural land, but the plan appears to meet requirements.  Motion by Moul to approve, 2
nd

 by Snyder;  

carried.   

 

Road Report:   

There is a large culvert on Barlow Two Taverns Road, near Mike Bollinger’s, in need of repair.  There is 

another one on Solomon Road, near Sam Dayhoff’s, in need of repair.  Re-rap is going to be tried on this one;  

if this doesn’t work, will have to concrete.  Township engineer looked at these and suggested getting three 

bids.  Moul reported that there is a spot on Long Road that needs repaired.  The tractor is back and in service.   

 

Old Business:   

7-11 Store (Formerly High’s) - Agreed to put in pressure sewer line;  nothing has yet been done.  Motion by 

Moul to instruct the SEO to meet with the owners of 7-11 and come up with a date that the work must be 

completed or under construction or action will be taken.  2
nd

 by Beebe;  carried.   

 

New Business:   

Emergency Management Coordinator - Russell Burr, who had been appointed to this position is resigning.  

Time does not allow him to fulfill this responsibility.  An eight-hour course must be taken and updates must 

be attended.   

 

Public Comments:   

Jack Sterling - Contacted the person who has the “trailer” sign at Hoffman Home Road/Rt. 97.  This is not a 

legal sign.   

 

Eileen Holmes - Suggested that we put on our telephone recording that we do not take anonymous reports.  

Also questioned the receipt of “state police fines.” 

 

Beebe moved for adjournment at 8:00 P.M. 2
nd

 by Moul;  carried.   

 

Submitted by Bonnie L. Koontz, secretary.   


